
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

IN AID OF THE 
FIRESIDE CLUB 

 

SATURDAY 3rd March 2018 
10:00AM to 12:00PM 

 
The Fireside Club would welcome donations of cakes, produce, bric a brac and 

raffle prizes please to support their coffee morning.   
Please contact Wendy Turner on 01787 372677 

 
 

EDITORIAL 
 

Thank you so much for all your very kind donations received at the Newsletter Coffee 
Morning.  Together with the raffle, bric a brac and preserves stall £366 was raised.  
Thank you!  It will keep the newsletter funded for another few months! 
 
Thank you to those who have offered their help with distribution of the newsletter, as a 
result of our plea in last month’s issue. 
 
On the 31st March, the Parish Council are holding our bi-annual Litter Pick around the 
village.  We meet at 8:30 am at the Village Hall.  Please come and help us and join us for 
coffee and a chat, afterwards at our Coffee Morning!   Sue 

NEWTON VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 

MARCH 2018 

   _____________________ 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FREE Published independently 
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VILLAGE DIARY FOR MARCH 

March     

Saturday, 3rd Fireside Club Coffee Morning 10:00 am Village Hall  

Tuesday, 13th Fireside Club - Bingo 2:00 pm Village Hall  

Wednesday, 14th Parish Council Meeting 7:30 pm Village Hall  

Tuesday, 27th Fireside Club – Alan’s Lunch 12:30 – 1:00 pm  Village Hall 12:30/1:00 pm 

Saturday, 31st Parish Council coffee morning 10:00 am Village Hall  

Saturday, 31st Litter Pick 8:30 am Village Hall  

 
For services at the Church please see details on the page Box River Benefice: The Church at Worship. 
 

REGULAR EVENTS 

Mondays Yoga classes (term time only) 9:30-11 am VH – Call 313662 9:30-11 am 

Mon & Thurs Western Partner Dance Club 7:00pm VH- Call 371006 7:00 pm 

Tuesdays Nordic Walking (Mary Baker) 5:30 pm VH- Call 07730421212  

Thursdays Short Morning Prayer with Rev. Judith 9:00 am Church 9:00 am 

Fridays Art & Craft Group 1:30 pm VH – call 312346 1.:30 pm 

Fridays Sudbury & District War Games Club Evening VH - Call 312160 Evenings 

 

 
BIN COLLECTIONS - MARCH 

 
Black: 8th, 22nd 

  
Blue/Brown: 1st, 15th, 29th  

 
 

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE 

& RECYCLING CENTRE 
 

CLOSED WEDNESDAYS 
 

April to September 
9am until 5pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
October to March 

9am until 4pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
 

 
 

FIRESIDE CLUB 
Meets on alternate 

Tuesdays 
in the Village Hall 

at 2:00 pm 

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR 
The Village Newsletter 

reserves the right to refuse to 
publish material which is 
deemed opinionated and 

considered libellous, which 
may cause offense. 

Material submitted may be 
edited, according to available 
space within the publication.  

 
 

 

NEWTON ART & CRAFTS GROUP 
meets in the Village Hall 

at 1.30pm on Fridays 
 

For more information, call 
Carole Langley -  373548 
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A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY! 

14th April  2018 10:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Village Hall 
 
 
Newton Art and Craft Club are holding an Art and Craft Exhibition and Sale in aid 
of St Nichoas Hospice. 
 
We would love to see a nice lot of people come along and 
refreshments will be provided. 

 
Many thanks 
Carole Langley 
 

Contributions for the next Newsletter 
 by 21stMarch please to the Editor: 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. Newton CO10 0QP 
Telephone:  01787 377664    email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

COFFEE MORNINGS 
 It would be fantastic to see even more people at the Coffee Mornings.  There must be more 

people in the village who could spare half an hour, come and meet other members of the 
community, share stories, have a natter over a cup of coffee and a piece of cake.  You are always 

assured of a very warm welcome!  

 
SATURDAY, 3rd MARCH – FIRESIDE CLUB COFFEE MORNING 

SATURDAY, 31st MARCH – PARISH COUNCIL COFFEE MORNING 
 

The Fireside Club would welcome donations of cakes, produce, bric a brac and raffle prizes 
please to support their coffee morning.  Please contact Wendy Turner on 01787 372677 

 
 

All start at 10:00 and take place in the Village Hall. 

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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28th January:  Revd. Judith conducted our Service wearing white robes. It was a special 
service called Plough Sunday. This service is a celebration of the beginning of the agricultural 
year and the custom was to bring in a plough share into church for a blessing. We are 

fortunate to have an old plough 
permanently in our church. As part of 
the service, we went from the 
Chancel into the cold Nave to have 
readings remembering all aspects 
connected with the work of the 
plough in the fields and the people 
involved. We called out " God speed 
the Plough ". We also thought of the 
cutting of our own life's furrow in this 
new year.  Revd. Judith Blessed the 
Plough and us by sprinkling water 
with a sprig of Rosemary, signifying 
remembrance. 

 
Going back to the Chancel we saw 
another reminder of ploughing, as 
there were two bright horse brasses 
on the Altar and photos of a 
ploughing match when the brasses 
were seen on the big Shire horses. 
Revd. Judith celebrated Holy 
Communion and she was assisted by 
our amazing Jean Adams. Thank you 
to Nancy Roser for playing the organ 
and to all who worked as a great 
team in preparing the service and 
afterwards - as a number of our 
members were away.  
 

 

 

All Saints Church, Newton Green 
MARCH 

Churchwarden: Christine Cornell “Opus”, 
 Sudbury Road, Newton Tel: 370331 

 
Flowers:   No Flowers in Lent  
Cleaning:         Mrs Fiona Garman 
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NOTICES 
 
14th March: Lent Lunch --12 noon to 2.00 pm -- at ‘Lowes ‘, Church Road, Newton.     You are 
very welcome.    If you wish to give a donation to a charity there ---         
---- it will go to the Royal Papworth Respiratory Department. 
 
SPECIAL NOTICES:            
MARCH SERVICE - CHANGE of SERVICE DATE and TIME ---to --- Sunday 18th March at 9.30 am 
for Holy Communion instead of the usual fourth Sunday in the month.  
 
1st April: Easter Sunday Service 3.00 pm followed by an Easter Egg hunt and refreshments. 
 
19th April at 7.00pm. Our Annual General Meeting to be held in church. All are welcome. 
 
27th May at 4.00 pm. Our first informal Cafe Church to be held in the Village Hall.  We hope 
that you will join us in this new venture.       Details to follow in the April Newsletter. 

 

 

ALL SAINTS' CHURCH, NEWTON  
 

EASTER SUNDAY SERVICE  
1st. APRIL   --- 3.00 pm 

 
Following the service  

EASTER EGG HUNT 
and Refreshments 

 
Families very welcome 

 

 

 

All Saints Church, Newton Green 
MARCH 

Churchwarden: Christine Cornell “Opus”, 
 Sudbury Road, Newton Tel: 370331 
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YOUR NEWS  

 

 

FOR SALE – RING Tony on 373548 

FIBRA FISH POND 
Longest point 78” 
Middle longest point 61” 
Deepest point 24” 
3 shelves 10” deep from top £40 

 

HOLDING OR MIXING BATH 
Hardened rubber 
Long 45” 
Wide 23” 
Deep 14”  £25 

COLLECTION ONLY – TRAILER NEEDED

FOR SALE 
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Newton  

Art & Craft Club 
ART & CRAFT EXHIBITION AND 

SALE 
IN AID OF ST NICHOLAS 

HOSPICE 
 

SATURDAY 14TH APRIL 

10AM – 3PM 
NEWTON VILLAGE HALL 

 
 

 
Refreshments Available 
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GREAT CORNARD COMMUNITY LIBRARY, HEAD LANE, GT CORNARD, CO10 0JU 

 

Opening Hours 
The Library Closes for lunch during term time 12:15 to 
12:45pm 
 

Term time  
Monday  8:30am – 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Tuesday  8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Wednesday 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Thursday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm – 7:00pm 
Friday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm  - 5:00pm 
Saturday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
Sunday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
 
School holidays 
Monday 10:00am – 1:30pm 
Tuesday 10.00am - 1.00pm  
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday  2.00pm - 7.00pm 
Friday 10.00am - 1.00pm 1.30pm - 5.00pm 
Saturday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
Sunday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
 
Manager Mrs Heather Welch 
Staff Mrs Karen Ludlow 
 Mrs Steph McKnight (Sundays) 
 Mr Tom Veasey (Saturdays) 
Tel. No. 01787 315195 
Email cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 
Web www.suffolklibraries.co.uk 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

QUIZ EVENING HELD ON FRIDAY 19 JANUARY 2018 HOSTED BY FRIENDS OF GREAT CORNARD 
COMMUNITY LIBRARY 

NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 

MOBILE LIBRARY IN NEWTON! 
The Suffolk mobile library service visits Newton every 4 weeks  

between 4:45pm and 5:00pm. 
It stops in Plamplin Close/Church Road. 

Next visits are: 
 

2018 
3rd and 31st March,  

28th April, 26th May, 23rd June, 21st July, 
18th August, 15th September, 13th October, 

10th November, 8th December 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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This event was repeated for a third year due to popular demand.   16 teams participated meaning 
we had to use the library as room above was too small!  Therefore, the library was 'packed out' on 
Friday evening with people enjoying a Quiz evening and a delicious Oh My Cod fish and chip or 
sausage supper. 
 
Quiz master was again Terry Welsh, ably assisted by Emma Bishton, Chair of Friends of Great 
Cornard Community Library.  The winning team was “Remains of the Day” and favourite team 
name was “Pointless Sisters”. 
 
The event raised £414.88. 
 
There were numerous raffle 
prizes, some of which were kindly 
donated by The East of England 
Co-Op, Great Cornard Sports 
Centre and numerous personal 
donations.  Thank you letters 
have been sent.   Friends provided 
tea, coffee and soft drinks but lots 
of people enjoyed their own 
alcohol. 
 
The Friends of Great Cornard 

Library We are a group of people from Great Cornard and surrounding villages who want to spread 

the word about your local library and what it offers!  We support the library and the library staff by 

helping out at library events and planning outreach activities in the local area. We also fund-raise 

for additional equipment that will enhance the library.  The Friends of Great Cornard Library 

started in 2014, and the group is affiliated to Suffolk Libraries Industrial and Provident Society.   

Future plans 

12. purchasing an ipad for loan to registered library members.  The current ipad is on loan 
from another library 

13. Suffolk Libraries gazebo with craft activities at Cornard Fête on Saturday 7 July 2018 

14. Full discussion will take place at our next meeting on Thursday 22 February 2018, 
when I’m sure lots of other plans will be agreed.   More ‘Friends’ always welcome. 

Friends are very pleased that the Lego Club started in January 2018 is proving very popular and 
thank you to parent helpers who are running the Club.  Pat Bushell – Friends Secretary 

NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 
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Guidance for golf on the green at Newton 
Upon registering annually with the club and booking in at the professional’s 

shop before play, residents of the village can enjoy nine holes free golf on the 
village green. All guests must pay a green fee. An extra nine holes on the private 

side of the course can be played after paying the appropriate fee at the club 
shop. 

 
Villager-Plus Membership 

To enjoy regular, 18-hole golf, residents can take out Villager-Plus membership 
of the club, which involves paying half the normal full, seven-day fee (£377.50 in 

2017-18). Subject to the guidance of the professional’s shop, play will be 
available daily from 10.30 am, and 12.30 pm on Saturdays. A condition of 

Villager Plus membership involves a free, one-hour, introductory session with 
the club professional.  

 
Functions Available for Hire 

The club operates with a full, open licence, and facilities are available for private 
hire, with many social functions open to village residents  

01787-377217 
www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 
info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 

 

http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk/
mailto:info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
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NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 

Wednesday 14th March - 7:30 pm 
At the Village Hall 
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THE FIRESIDE CLUB 
  
As you will have seen from recent editions of the Newsletter the Fireside Club (or The 
Over Sixties Club as it was then called) was formed by the Rev Ensor 60 years ago on 
31st December 1957. My mother, Hilda Vince and Bob Rowland’s mother Elsie were, I 
believe, founder members. Little did Bob or I think then that one day we would also 
become members, but the fact that we and our wives are, shows how successful the 
Club has been.  

Fireside Club c1965 
 
Back: …………………………       ……………….  Arthur Bryant ………….    …………….. Eva Morley 
Amy Griggs ………………..  Hilda Vince, Mrs Faiers, Bessie Morley, Mrs Jamieson, Mr 
Matthams, Mrs Matthams …………..  Hetty Paulson, Miss Bean 
 
Standing Centre:  Mrs Green,  Miss Stokoe 
 
In front:  Gordon Hart, Ursula Fullard, Annie Hills, Mabel White, Monica Griggs …………. 
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THE FIRESIDE CLUB continued 
However, because of the age of the members it is inevitable that numbers are reduced 
from time to time, and recently we have lost several long-term members. We would be 
very pleased to welcome new members, so if you have retired, please consider whether 
you would like to join. 
 
So, what does the Club do?  We meet fortnightly on a Tuesday afternoon, and enjoy 
sitting round a real fire. chatting. playing board games (such as scrabble, bingo, beetle 
etc.), other games or exercises, interesting quizzes, and occasionally we have a guest 
speaker (first aid, armchair exercises etc.). After this we enjoy a cup of tea and cakes.  
 
Quite a bit of our time is spent eating, we have pancakes, home cooked lunches, fish and 
chips or a buffet at some of the meetings, the occasional meal out, and of course the 
Christmas meal at the Saracen’s or Golf Club or sometimes further afield. In addition to 
all this we have several outings each year (using Go Start Community Transport) to 
various places of interest, e.g. Garden Centres, Mystery Tour, Suffolk Farmhouse 
Cheeses, Audley End Mansion and gardens, Assington Tea Rooms, Corn Craft, Dedham 
Vale and Munnings, Woodbridge Tide Mill, and Southwold. Most of the outings include 
stopping for coffee on the way out, afternoon tea on the way back, and of course lunch 
wherever we are visiting!  All these are arranged by Wendy Turner our very able 
organiser. 
 
As you can see the Club is very active, interesting and enjoyable. If you are sometimes at 
a loose end on a Tuesday afternoon why not consider coming to join us; you will be 
made very welcome. 
  
Alan Vince 

Pantomime 1977 
 
Not sure what the 
pantomime was, but 
I’m there in the 
middle – principle 
boy! 
 
Thanks to Wendy 
Turner, who has 
brought me a whole 
load of photos to 
scan! 
Sue 
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FIRESIDE CLUB 
 

January 30th  
We were all instructed by Joyce in how to relax and meditate. We were very quiet and 
all enjoyed the experience of being taken on a journey. Thank you, Joyce. 
 

February 13th Pancake day 
Alan very kindly cooked us all pancakes, some had 
two, they were delicious, thank you Alan. It was his 
afternoon as Alan also gave us a quiz to ponder 
over while he was slaving over a hot stove. Best 
description I can give was we had to decipher 
product symbols from small sections of 

photographs, some of us had more 
imagination than others, very good 
for our brains! 
 

 
 



18 
 
 
 

 

FIRESIDE CLUB 
 

February 21st  
The committee met to discuss outing dates and venues. 
 

February 27th   
Our next meeting will be discussing the coffee morning on March 3rd and puzzling over 
another quiz. 
 

March 3rd – Saturday 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR COFFEE MORNING! At the Village Hall, 10:00 to 12:00. 
 
March 13th 
We will be having a game of Bingo! 
 
March 27th 
Alan will be cooking us a lunch – be there for 12:30 – 1:00. 
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IT’S ALL SO LONG AGO 

Extracts from Parish Magazines from the past 
Compiled by Alan Vince – Village Historian 
 
60 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsleaf produced by Rev A G Ensor. 
MARCH 1958: 
Newton Green Women’s Institute: 
The March W.I. meeting was well attended. Mrs Milner, President, welcomed two 
new members; Mrs Cameron and Mrs Wright-Anderson.  Mrs Marshall was awarded 
her Proficiency Bar for the rug she exhibited last year. 
A resolution was suggested by Mrs Milner for the world disarmament of nuclear war 
weapons. Mrs Ord suggested that all women should band together supporting this 
resolution and so help to bring about world peace. 
 
The Village Hall:  
We have recently received part of the Ministry’s Grant and we can now pay for the 
first part of the improvements. A balance sheet will be published in the next 
Newsleaf.  
Do not forget the Jumble Sale on Wednesday April 9th. Turn out your jumble – COME 
AND BUY. The dance at the Four Swans brought in the sum of £65.2s. We thank Mrs 
Wheldon for organising the dance. 
 
40 YEARS AGO - Newton Newsletter edited by Frank Rowland       
MARCH 1978:  
Green Clippings:  We are very sorry to hear of the nasty fall of Sally Ann Haines’ 
small sister Vanessa who had to have several stitches to her forehead. Luckily Mrs 
Haines was able to get her into St Leonard’s right away for this to be done. Lucky, 
also, in spite of all the alarms and rumours we constantly hear, that we still have St 
Leonard’s – a trip to Bury or Colchester under such conditions would hardly be 
pleasant, and from what I hear, with some Sudbury Doctors, you have to give a 
fortnight’s notice before breaking a leg! 
 
Songs of Praise: Did you see that this well-known B.B.C. T.V. programme is to come 
to Sudbury this month? It is from St Gregory’s, recorded on Wednesday, March 8th 
and televised on Sunday March 19th. The vicar of St Gregory’s is of course, the Rev 
Peter Hollis, an old friend of ours here at Newton. You’ll not only be able to look at 
the ladies’ funny hats, but possibly recognise some of the wearers this time!     
Frank Rowland 



20 
 
 
 

25 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsletter edited by Kathy Searles 
MARCH 1993: 
Annual Fete: For many years the Fete has been organised by the W.I., but this year 
it has been decided that it should become a Village Fete. A meeting was held and 
was attended by representatives from the Men’s Golf, Women’s Golf, the Cricket 
Club, the Fireside Club, the Village Hall Committee, the Parish Council, the Parish 
Church, Newton Green Trust, the Plampin/Alston Charities, and others, and there 
was considerable enthusiasm and many ideas for greatly enlarged Village Fete.  
There would be children’s sports and possibly some races for adults. Teas would be 
provided by the W.I., many more sideshows, a mammoth raffle, a bouncy castle, 
more stalls and possibly a barbeque in the early evening. It was agreed that all stalls, 
sideshows etc., would give half of the profits to the Village Hall and retain the other 
half. 
 
Mrs Jessie Pilgrim:  With sadness I write of Jessie Pilgrim – she was a very special 
person and had the rare quality of being able to talk to anyone. In spite of her 
infirmities, she enjoyed her life and her familiar figure in her wheelchair was always 
seen at the village coffee mornings. She was one of the most generous people I have 
known.  M. Chaplin 
 
I am sure all who knew Jessie will be saddened at her death and our sympathy will 
go out to her family. Jessie’s home was in Cornard and, many years ago, she came to 
live in Newton after she married. Many will remember Jessie for her kindness and 
patience during her long illness. My memory of Jessie goes back many years, when I 
first saw her sitting in my infants’ class at Great Cornard school, a little, plump, fair 
headed girl with a lovely smile.  N. Millyard 
 
Mr Ernie Addison:  Ernie came to Newton on the day that war broke out. His 
searchlight unit of the City of London Territorial Ack Ack Division was set up on the 
site of the present Airey Houses. While in Newton he met Violet, married her and 
after the war, they lived on the very same spot. In 1942 Ernie volunteered to serve 
in gliders and was in the Normandy Landings and the crossing of the Rhine.  Ernie 
drove H.G.V. vehicles – including work for Copella, and for a few years, London 
buses. But his main interest was in the reunions of the Airborne Forces. He attended 
these regularly and went back to Arnhem nearly every year. He was very pleased 
recently when he was rung up in hospital by the Dutch people with whom he used 
to stay. All his friends at the Village whist drives were delighted when, although 
already very ill, Ernie won 1st prize at the Christmas Drive. We shall all miss him very 
much.            John Beavis                                                                                                           
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TREE SURGEON 

 
 

M: 07515 288736 
O: 01787 228341 
 
 

info@blaketreecare.co.uk 
www.blaketreecare.co.uk 

 
 

 
Providing excellence in: 

Tree Felling – Canopy Reduction – Hedge Cutting 
Tree Shaping and pruning – Stump Grinding 

Pollarding – Emergency Storm Damage 
 

Free Consultation for Small and Large Jobs 
Public Liability Insurance 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

See our reviews on Facebook 
  
 
 

mailto:info@blaketreecare.co.uk
http://www.blaketreecare.co.uk/
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FRANK MATTHEWS, Upholsterer. 
All upholstery work undertaken. 

Free estimates. 
Tel:  01787 311133. 

 
 

HOMEFIELD SHEDS 
& SHELTERS. 

Quality leisure buildings 
made to your requirements. 

Tel: 01787 211485. 
 

 

TRACY POOLE 
High Quality made to measure 

clothing 
Wedding and bridesmaids dresses a 
speciality, all accessories supplied. 

Also top-quality fleece hats, scarves, 
mitts and coats in stock 

Alterations and repairs.  Curtains 
made. 

01787 376448 
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JB Oil Boiler 
Services 

 
Fully Oftec 
registered 

 
Ring 

Jack Butcher 
07885 504036 
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DID YOU KNOW? 
YOU CAN KEEP UP TO DATE WITH THINGS HAPPENING IN NEWTON 

ON 
http://newton.onesuffolk.net/   

 
 

 

 
DO YOU HAVE NEW 

NEIGHBOURS? 
 

OR HAVE YOU RECENTLY MOVED 
INTO THE VILLAGE? 

 
Please let your Newsletter know.  

Tel:  01787 377664    
 

email:  
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD 
BE YOURS FOR 
£25 per annum 

 
 
 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. 
Newton CO10 0QP 

Telephone:  01787 377664    email: 
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://newton.onesuffolk.net/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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NEED A NUMBER?? 
 

Jupiter2000 Security & Fire Safety Consultants 

Helping you make your business safer 

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 is law and it places a responsibility on 

all sizes and types of businesses to carry out a regular Fire Risk Assessment. 

Don`t know how or what to do? Call Jupiter2000 and let us do it for you. 

We help companies reduce security & fire risks to your businesses and staff. We offer 

impartial advice on how to cost-effectively reduce your security risk and/or fire risk. Your 

risk assessment will be both site specific and individually tailored to your business’s 

needs. 

         Jupiter2000 a local company helping local companies stay safe. 

        www.jupiter2000.co.uk   E-mail - info@jupiter2000.co.uk  07716 860664 

 

NEWTON PEST CONTROL 

 
Discreet Pest Control Service 

 

One off visits, regular contracts 

Domestic, commercial, farms. 

 

Control of rats/mice, rabbits, moles, squirrels, 

Ants, fleas, carpet beetles, bed bugs, cluster flies, wasps. 

 

07976 177350 

 

NPTC/BPCA QUALIFIED 

 

EMAIL: newtonpestcontrolnpc@gmail.com 
 

http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk/
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
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Anglian Water  0845 7145145 
Babergh District Council 01473 822801 
Citizens Advice Bureau 01787 374671 
Eastern Energy  0800 7838838 
Police (Sudbury)  01284 774300 
Police (Hadleigh)  01473 383430 
 
West Suffolk Hospital 01283 713000 
Sudbury Community Health Centre 
   01787 886300 
Colchester Hospital 01206 853535 
Misuse of Drugs & Alcohol 
Suffolk Helpline  0800 5870421 

Doctors’ Surgeries  
Hardwicke House 01787 370011 
Meadow Lane 01787 310000 
Siam Surgery 01787 886444 
Boxford Mill Surgery 01787 210558 
 
West Babergh Safer Neighbourhood 
Team 
Sgt 566 Kevin Horton 01473 613500 
 
IF YOUR CALL IS URGENT AND YOU 
NEED IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE 
ALWAYS CALL 999 
 
POLICE NON EMMERGENCY NUMBER 
CALL 101 

 
USEFUL VILLAGE PHONE 

NUMBERS 
 

PARISH CLERK 
Adrian Beckham 373725 
NEWTON GREEN TRUST 

Philip Taylor 211265 
VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
Sue Crawte - 377664 
CHURCH WARDEN 

Christine Cornell - 370331 
VILLAGE HALL 

Alan Vince  -  373963 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Sue Presland -  379204 
FIRESIDE CLUB 

Wendy Turner  - 372677 
NEWTON ART & CRAFT GROUP 

Carole Langley -  373548 
SARACENS HEAD 

379036 
 
 

 

NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Paul Presland – Chairman 
01787 379204 

Sue Crawte – Vice Chairman 
01787 377664 
Russell Bower 
07838 060878 

Lee Parker 
01787 376073 

Colin Poole 
01787 376448 
Rita Schwenk 
01787 210838 
Philip Taylor 

01787 211265 
 

Adrian Beckham – Parish Clerk 
01787 373725 

 
 

NEED A NUMBER? 
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THE GAINSBOROUGH LINE  
Sudbury  to Marks Tey for connections to London & other destinations 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0530 1426 0626 
0726 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2326 

0740 
0840 

and then  
at the 

same minutes 
past each hour until 

2140 

0629 1526 

0716 1632 

0759 1732 

0846 1837 

0933 1937 

1026 2032 

1126 2126 

1226 2226 

1326 2326 

Marks Tey to Sudbury 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0601 1501 0601 
0701 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2301 

0715 
0815 

and then at the same minutes past 
each hour until 

2115 

0652 1601 

0739 1707 

0822 1805 

0909 1911 

1001 2005 

1101 2101 

1201 2201 

1301 2301 

1401  

The Village Newsletter accepts no liability for any inaccuracy 
 or for any changes to timetables. 

 

 

 To advertise in the Village Newsletter, 
please call 01787 377664 

or email newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Please note The Village Newsletter accepts no responsibility or liability  
for inaccuracies or errors in adverts submitted. 


